
February 2, 2012 

Department of Public Instruction 
600 E Boulevard Ave., Dept. 201, Bismarck, ND 58505-0440 

(701) 328-2260 Fax- (701) 328-2461 
http://www.dpi.state.nd.us 

Mr. John Walstad, Code Revisor 
North Dakota Legislative Council 
State Capitol 
600 East Boulevard Avenue 
Bismarck, ND 58505-0360 

Dear Mr. Walstad: 

FEB 0 2 2012 

Dr .. Wayne G. Sanstead 
State Superintendent 

Enclosed for filing in the Office ofLegislative Council is the Notice of Intent to Adopt 
Administrative Rules and a copy of the proposed new rules to ND Administrative Code, Chapter 
67-23-06, as required by NDCC sec 28-32-10(1). 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Brenda Oas at 328-2277. 

Dr. Wayne G. Sanstead 
State Superintendent 

cc: Brenda Oas 

Enclosures 

School for the Deaf 
Devils Lake, NO 
(701) 662-9000 

School for the Blind 
Grand Forks, NO 

(701) 795-2700 

State Library 
Bismarck, ND 
(701) 328-2492 



. . 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO 
ADOPT ADMINISTRATIVE RULES 

TAKE NOTICE that the Department of Public Instruction will hold a public hearing to address 
proposed new rules to the North Dakota Administrative Code, Chapter 67-23-06, on February 
28,2012, in Grand Forks, from 9:00 to 11:00 a.m. in Conference Rooms 5D and 5E of the Grand 
Forks County Office Building, 151 South 4th Street, Grand Forks, North Dakota; in Fargo, also 
on the 28th, from 1:00 to 3:00p.m. in the Fercho Conference Room, at the Fargo Public Library, 
102 North 3rd Street, Fargo, North Dakota; on March 1, 2012, in Minot, from 9:00 to 11:00 a.m. 
in Suite 18 of the North Central Human Services Center, 1015 South Broadway, Minot, North 
Dakota; and in Bismarck, also on the 15

\ from 1:00 to 3:00p.m. in the Fort Totten Room ofthe 
State Capital, 600 East Boulevard Avenue, Bismarck, North Dakota. 

The purpose of the proposed rules is to provide schools with a process for implementing 
responses to intervention procedures that is consistent with federal IDEA laws, assists student 
learning, and aids in the early identification of students with learning disabilities. The proposed 
rule is not expected to have an impact on the regulated community in excess of$50,000. 

The proposed rules may be viewed at the State Superintendent's office in the State Capital on the 
11th floor or on the web at: www.dpi.state.nd.us/resource/rules/proposed/index.shtm/. A copy of 
the proposed rules and the regulatory analysis may be requested by writing the Department of 
Public Instruction, Dept. 201, 600 East Boulevard Avenue, Bismarck, ND 58505 or bye-mailing 
lgibbins@nd.gov, calling 701-328-2260, or faxing 701-328-2461. Written or oral comments on 
the proposed rules sent to the above address or .telephone number and received by March 5, 
2012, will be fully considered. 

If you plan to attend the public hearing and will need special facilities or assistance relating to a 
disability, please contact the Department of Public Instruction at the above telephone number or 
address at least five working days prior to the public hearing. 

Dated this 1st day of February, 2012. 

w~~~·~. 
Dr. Wayne Sanstead, State Superintendent 
Department ofPublic Instruction 


